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Australia. Perhaps, therefore, after his experiences at 
Adelaide, and with the obvious problems of the dual 
forestry school setup in New Zealand, there is just a 
hint by his actions that he was safeguarding himself 
in case O’Shea’s ‘pleasant and long duration’ did not 
come to pass.
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Education

School of Forestry dissertations
Bruce Manley

Congratulations to all our students who have completed their studies this year. Most already have jobs in 
the sector, with interviews being held by many employers at the School in the second half of this year. This 
year’s fourth-year honours students have submitted their dissertations. 

‘Assessment of New Zealand’s forest codes of 
practice for erosion and sediment control’ by Melissa 
Pendly

‘Effects of di-ammonium phosphate and calcium 
magnesium fertilisation on Pinus radiata trials in 
southern Kaingaroa’, by Robbie Ramlose

‘Reconciliation of small woodlot harvesting 
operations and validation of the harvesting’ by 
Kirsten Stuart

‘Monitoring the profitability of forestry: an 
Otago/Southland case study’ by Simon Trotter.

If anyone is interested in further information 
on research at the New Zealand School of Forestry 
including abstracts of all honours dissertations, 
please visit our web page

www.fore.canterbury.ac.nz/docs/research

Bruce Manley is the Head of the School of Forestry

The topics this year are −

‘Architects’ perceptions of engineered wood for 
use in non-residential construction in New Zealand’ 
by Trent Beckman-Cross

‘Growing coverage: the cost of meeting 
emissions obligations using plantation forestry in 
New Zealand’ by Jessica Brown

‘The performance of the 300 Index growth 
model – Tiaki Estate’, by Kimberley Evison

‘Evaluation of current bark and taper equations 
for Eucalyptus globoidea in New Zealand’ by Mitchell 
Haberkorn

‘A pilot screening study into the wood 
properties and quality of Eucalyptus bosistoana in the 
Marlborough drylands’ by Ben Morrow

‘Testing the fundamental soil layers’ by Grant 
Pearse


